
Treasurer’s Report for the Canberra Region Amateur Radio Club 2023 

The Club had an operating cash surplus of $6,143 in the period 1 Jan to 31 Dec 2023. Taking 
inflation into account, we barely broke even. The Club is in a healthy financial position with cash 
reserves of $85,622 and assets of $19,583. All club equipment is self-insured and the reserve is 
necessary to fund any plant and equipment maintenance, upgrades, replacement, repairs and 
decommissioning. 

The income and expenditure for 2023 and the previous three years is shown below:

The admin expenditure includes a new antenna system and radios for the ‘shack’ at the scout 
hall. This is used for foundation licence training and is available to all club members and 
scouts under supervision.

The Club is required to hold $20 million Public Liability Insurance as a condition of the site lease
at Mt Ginini. The cost of insurance continues to increase. 

Expenditure on repeaters includes electricity consumed at Isaacs and the site lease at Ginini

A review of the club’s finances was performed by Mary Brown, who did not prepared or assist 
with the preparation of the association’s accounts. A formal audit is not required as CRARC does 
not meet the minimum turnover threshold of $400,000 per annum. My thanks to Mary for 
reviewing the financial statements for 2023. 

A Statement of Club assets and Liabilities and review statement is shown below.

Regards, Malcom Harrington VK1MAL Treasurer 2023.






